Leith Academy Parent Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 24th September 2020 7pm
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	Michael Irving (Head Teacher)
	MI
	Laura Brown (Chair)
	LB

	Colin Brown (Vice Chair)
	CB
	Fiona Fitzgerald (Treasurer)
	FF

	Ben Stewart (Dept Head Teacher)
	DHT
	Margaret Fielding
	MF

	Paul McNulty
	PM
	Tracey Rendall
	TR

	Katy Haslam
	KH
	Adam Kautsky
	AK

	Jane Park (Teacher)
	JP
	Christina Hinds
	CH

	Angie Edwardson
	AE
	Roger Evans
	RE

	Xanthe Bird
	XB
	June Locke
	JL

	Lucy & Andrew Barnett
	LB
	Marianne Hopley
	MH

	Fiona McMurray
	FM
	Susan Morrison
	SM

	Maria Scott
	MS
	Gill Thomson
	GT
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	1.
	Welcome and Introductions

LB opened the meeting and welcomed all in attendance.  Introductions were made.


	 

	2.
	Apologies
Noted Above.
	 

	3.
	Finances
Current balance of £862.24.  CEC payment should be received in Oct 2020
Maths dept. requested help with new calculators which was approved - £300 will be given.

	 
 


	4.
	Head Teachers Update

Thank you for the support and messages, it is very much appreciated. 

Key points;

· H&S Steps

Since starting back, the steps and routines we have tried to put in place;

Staggered times

One-way systems (there are multiple)

Hand san (we have over 80 units across school)

Coverings – pupils are working hard with this, it is a challenge for them and us all

Wipe / spray down

Distance remains king, especially adult to child……hard with 1000 daily users

Seating plans where possible

Fogging monthly

Full electrostatic clean termly

Continuing to build our Microsoft Teams digital presence to support absence or future FM steps such as closure

These steps will not rid us of Covid, but they are there to hopefully mitigate risk where we can.

· Positive Case

We had a case over the weekend in community.

MI received call after it was triaged from National NHS, to Edin, to NHS Lothian, to me.

At this point we work together quickly with Health Protection Team, NHS, Scot Govt

· Key documents

As you can imagine the Risk Ass documents for the whole school are well in place, but they change frequently with new updates National and City Council led. For example, the intro of strict seating plans over the last few weeks. I work with our H&S Team on amending these

· Scottish Qualification Authority (SQA)

We (Head Teachers) are pressing hard with this as we all need an update, especially our young adults. 

· Parent Evenings

The system we (Parents) use for booking slots has presented a software solution which may allow us as Parents to book our slots as normal, which will provide you with a link. 

We will keep you updated as our first planned slot is the S1 settling in evening we annually have, which is always a positive night.

· Reports

We have our Parent friendly calendar on our website. We are working hard to keep to our reporting schedule despite Covid. Our first reports will be issued to pupils next week with Senior reports being finalised with Teachers as we speak. This will give you some feedback.

· FAQ’s

There are a variety of FAQ’s for Teachers and Parents that are available on the council website. I have shared these in my weekly updates. They are added to as themes develop.

· Pupil absence

This is a key theme we are working on just now as we prepare to potentially see more absenteeism of pupils who feel fit and well but who need to isolate. 

To this end we are working hard on keeping our Microsoft Teams and One Note platforms open and updated for classes. This should present a quick way to keep up with work / presentations / tasks that are ongoing in the class. As ever the first point of contact is your child’s House Head….but as this emerges, pupils should have direct contact with their teacher through Teams. We are focussing heavily on S1-3 with this over the coming weeks, our Seniors are more familiar. 

· After 3.30pm

Given the pandemic, the Council are operating a more rigorous cleaning regime for this time of year. To that end we need all pupils and staff to leave the building by 3.30pm in order to allow all surfaces to be cleaned.

As ever, email Admin@leith.edin.sch.uk is a great way to get in touch, or phone the school to speak to your child’s House Head in the first instance.


	 



	5.
	Parents’ Questions
Regarding music lessons – Outside sessions will be held (no brass or woodwind). We await further guidance from Education Scotland on a range of subjects such as Music and Indoor PE.
Drama lessons – These will be held via a combination of outside and inside lessons working within the guidelines Edin Council & Education Scotland have provided. 
Indoor P.E. will be held outside also, whilst the weather holds. Awaiting guidance.
Absence – There are COVID friendly absence codes which make no impact upon pupils’ attendance.

Lunchtime – Staggered lunchtimes have been implemented.  Also encouraging use of outside space where possible.

Prelims 2020 diet – No school halls.  Exams should be classroom based formal assessments.  SQA has not replied back at this time regarding a plan.

Recording “Teams” lessons.  Digital lessons continue to move forward in different ways ranging from PowerPoints being put up on Teams to recording segments or episodes of lessons. We continue to learn and develop in this area.
Due to health and safety pool remains unopened at this time, waiting for go ahead.
Parent’s questions – Any questions parents may have can be sent to admin@leith.edin.sch.uk and will be responded to.

	

	6.
	Any Other Business
Christina Hindes – Leith Academy Facebook page MI agreed to this but it would need to be carefully monitored. 

No need for Parent Council to help fund facemasks etc.  CEC will supply all supplies needed to deal with COVID.

	CH


	7.
	Date for next meeting
 Wednesday 25th November 2020 7pm  

	


